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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Last Friday the Foundation and Year 1/2 students helped the 
dads, uncles, and grandfathers celebrate Fathers/Carers day. 
We know that it is difficult for many to attend due to work 
commitments and availability, however we were very pleased 
with the number who could attend. The Foundation and Year 1/2 
team’s thank you for your good humour and participation in the 
activities; and particularly for those dads who included some of 
the children who did not have their dad/significant male with 
them on the day. 
 
Also on Friday, the AFL Victoria development team conducted 
a girl’s football competition. Both the 3/4 and 5/6 girl’s teams had 
an enjoyable day; the 3/4s winning 1 of 4 games and the 5/6s 
winning 4 of 4. The 5/6s played Wedge Park in the grand final, 
losing only by 5 points. Congratulations to both teams for their 
respective efforts and pursuit of excellence. 
 

Academic effort and pursuit of excellence was achieved by 
many of our year 3 and 5 students in different domains 
(Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar & Punctuation and 
Numeracy) of NAPLAN (National Assessment Program in 
Literacy and Numeracy) in this year’s testing. Particular mention 
must be made for the following students who achieved high 
growth in all 5 domains: 
 
Year 3 –   Year 5 – 

Aaliyah Berry      Chiebuka Anoruo 
Summer Lau  Jesse Bullecer 
Riley Noonan  Jayden Butterworth 
Xavier Tellis  Adeline Cabigao 
Akshaya Vuppala  Jonathon Dacunha 
   Tiara Sim  
   Caitlyn Randall 
 
There will be a small presentation made to these students at 
next Friday’s (14th) assembly.  
 
Yesterday we moved into stage 3 of our current building works.  
We have had handover of the rain garden at the front of the 
school and the new staffroom (previously the library). The sick 
bay including the shower/toilet have been demolished as part of 
the refurbishment of the administration building, which will 
include a larger sick bay and student access to the office, 
separate from the public entrance. The senior toilets were open 
to the Year 3-6 students and work has commenced on the junior 
toilets. During this refurbishment the F-2 boys will use the north 
Learning Hub toilets (closest to the 1/2 playground) and the F-2 
girls will use the south Learning Hub toilets (closest to the Year 
5/6 playground). 

 

 

 
 

~ Learning Together 
 
 

 

 

 

FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Friday 7th September 

 Year 5/6 ~ Scienceworks money due 
Thursday 13th September 

 Year 3-6 Concert 
Wednesday 19th September 

 Year 5/6 ~ Scienceworks excursion 
Friday 21st September 

 LAST DAY OF TERM 3 ~ 2.10pm DISMISSAL 
Monday 8th October 

 First Day Term 4 ~ 8.50am start 
Friday 19th October 

 Year 3/4 Melbourne City Exc. ~ Money Due 
Thursday 25th October 

 Yr 3/4 Melb. City Exc. ~ 3/4 Ryan, Kirstin & Oliver 
Friday 26th October 

 Yr 3/4 Melb. City Exc. ~ 3/4 D’Elia, Condon & 
Eudey 
 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in 

the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

Foundation Mel/Edward ~ Kye Giacomotto 
Foundation Mel/Edward ~ Degan Morgan 

Foundation Potts ~ Paigan Borg 
Foundation Potts ~ Hunter Pass 

Foundation Hall ~ Jaxon Hancock 
Foundation Hall ~ Tythan Sim 

Foundation Williams ~ Brax Hower 
Foundation Williams ~ Anjali Prasher 

1/2 Castellas ~ Jayla Noonan 
1/2 Castellas ~ Viraj Mishra 

1/2 Templeton ~ Kevin Bryant 
1/2 Templeton ~ Erica Griffiths 

1/2 Templeton ~ Zeth Sarota 
1/2 Hayden ~ Zahlia Whakataka 
1/2 Hayden ~ Ella Briggs-Sparks 
1/2 Ransome ~ Kevin Woodley 

1/2 Ransome ~ Zoe Lappin 
1/2 Havers ~ Chiemeka Anoruo 
1/2 Havers ~ Elijah Massaquoi 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2019 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our school’s 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2019 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2019 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2019. You must provide proof of your 
child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the 
immunisation and birth certificates may take a little time to 
arrive, we suggest you get organised early and phone for your 
certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 
 

SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2019 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2019 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2019, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2019, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2019 school year. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2019 
 

I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:__________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2019 
 

NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2019:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 

 

CANTEEN 
 

      Egg & Lettuce Sandwich 
Glee Can 

 

        $5.00 

 
 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 

lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 
 

Friday 14th September ~ 
Alphabet & Numbers  

Y & Z, 19 & 20 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please 
contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

 

CHANGE OF DETAILS 
 

If you have changed any of your contact details 
could you please advise the school office 

ASAP so that our records can be updated.  It is vitally important 
that we have current contact details in order to call parents.   

 
 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account.  
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 
 

 

3-6 DISNEY CONCERT 
 

Save the date – Thursday 13th September, 6.00-
7.30pm at Kurunjang Secondary College Gym 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our year 3-6 students are currently working hard to create class 
performances for our annual school concert. This year the 
theme is Disney and the children are currently dancing and 
singing away and perfecting their moves to ensure they put on 
a great show. Class teachers will send out notes informing 
parents of costume requirements. Entry fee will be a gold coin 
donation and programs will be available for $1.00. 
Looking forward to seeing you all there. 
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LATE ARRIVALS 
 

If your child is running late for any particular reason, 
please take them to the office to be signed into school. A 
late pass will be issued to your child to be given to the 
teacher 
 

ABSENCES: 
 

Did you know? If a child misses over 20 days every half 
year, this equates to 2 ½ years of learning between 
Foundation and Year 12. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Have you signed up to the Compass App?  

 

In order to keep you up to date with important information Kurunjang Primary School is now part of a new 

portal system called COMPASS.     

 

Through Compass you will be able to update personal details such as phone numbers and be kept up to date 

with important dates, whole school events, due dates, excursion reminders and more.   

 

This year you will be able to view your childs school report and learning tasks completed throughout the school 

year via Compass.  

 

If you have not yet signed up, please return  the slip below for you to receive your personalised login details.  

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

I would like to receive my C OMPASS APP details to be kept updated with school events, reminders and 

calendar items.   

 

 

Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Student name/s: _________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Class: ____________________________________________________________________ 



 

 

 

Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 

 


